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Madame Chair, 

On behalf of Norway, we express our deep regret regarding the Russian Federation’s 

decision not to invite OSCE observers to the upcoming presidential election.  

This decision contradicts the OSCE commitments made by the Russian Federation and 

denies both its citizens and institutions the benefit of an impartial and independent 

assessment of the election.  

Norway firmly believes in the importance of democratic elections, and we recognize the 

invaluable role played by ODIHR in providing credible and reliable election 

assessments. The refusal to cooperate with OSCE international observers raises 

concerns about the democratic space and fundamental rights in the Russian Federation. 

In a truly democratic system, international scrutiny and transparency are encouraged. 

We are disappointed that conditions have deteriorated to the point where observers 

cannot be deployed for the presidential election in March, but we will closely monitor 

the situation. Norway supports the principles of democracy and election transparency 

upheld by the OSCE. 

I thank you. 

PC.DEL/94/24 
5 February 2024
   
ENGLISH only

The OSCE Secretariat bears no responsibility for the content of this document
and circulates it without altering its content. The distribution by OSCE
Conference Services of this document is without prejudice to OSCE decisions,
as set out in documents agreed by OSCE participating States.


